Meeting of the South Australian/Northern Territory Rally Panel CAMS SA/NT Office 17th June, 2019

Members		Present	Apology	Absent
Chair	A. Admiraal	X		
Vice Chair	J. Lange		X	
CAMS State Exec	M. Clements	X		
Minute Secretary	Ms D.Collins	X		
Scrutiny	B. Afford			X
Ded Rally Car Reg Rep	H. Ryan	X		
Series Checker	A. Challen	X		
ARCOM	M. Selley	X		
Series Results/Scorer	D. Rudham	X		
WACC / Promotions	D. Roland	X		
SDCC	D. Claridge	X		
WACC	G. Fowler	X		
CARS	B. Kittle			X
SDCC	M. Langsford		X	
SEAC	G. Brown	X		
SEAC	N. Lowe			X

Ex Officio Members
VISITORS
Terry Franklin
Jake Alker
Phil Williams
Ivar Stanelis

1. Opening

1.1. The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and welcomed Panel Members and visitors.

2. Visitor business

- 2.1. Ivar Stanelis reported on AGL Heartland Rally: Goyder Council has requested a date change for 2020 to mid May or end October. 16.17 May is better option to suit council. Paxton Square location very popular so there is a need to confirm soon. Ivar agreed to comply with all the SARC requirements.
 - Moved M.Selley 2nd D.Claridge that we accept the preferred dates and include the event in the SARC for 2020.
- 2.2. Adelaide Rally Adelaide Motorsport Festival dropped due to loss of State Government Funding. Showgrounds based for 4 days, Wednesday through Saturday. 32 stages with some longer stages all in the near hills are with no Tailem Bend or Mallala. East End party for finish in Rundle Street East. Part of East Terrace and Rundle Street East will be closed. Early Bird has 40 prepaid entries already.
- 2.3. Rallysprint is ready to go with 9 stages between Gorge Road and Anstey Hill. Cudlee Creek Tavern to be venue fpr start, lunch and finish.
- 2.4. Jake Alker spoke on Copy World 100: road closures all confirmed. With only 20 entries the event will run at a loss. Supp Regs were returned very late from CAMS. Rallysafe being used. Each road north of Eudunda has been graded. Virtual Speed Zones included. Ivar helping event with supply of signs.

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting

3.1. Moved D.Rudham 2nd A. Challen that minutes be accepted. Passed.

4. Business arising from previous meeting

4.1. A.Challen reported that the 4 race dirt series has been shelved at this stage.

5. Correspondence

- 5.1. Jason Lange has resigned from SARP. Jason will be sadly missed and we need a number of people to step up to take on the big range of tasks that Jason was doing. More on this later in these minutes.
- 5.2. GRN radios are no go at the moment and we are on our own to approach Forestry. Panel is of the opinion that we should still continue to lobby for assistance.

6. Electronic Decisions

6.1. Nil

7. Tasks

- 7.1. Copyworld 100 see item 2.4 of minutes
- 7.2. MRF Sponsorship has been reduced to \$1500 due to only 3 events running.
- 7.3. A.Admiraal and M.Clements have met with various Gov. Dept heads and ministers.
- 7.4. No success as yet with GRN Radio availability for rallies.
- 7.5. We will need to approach Foretry ourselves no assistance from Gov. Departments.
- 7.6. Local Govt Road Management: as a panel we need to formulate a plan to manage the number of type of events that are approaching local government bodies to run rallies. They do not differentiate between dirt and tarmac, it is just another rally coming into their area. There was considerable discussion on the issues of over use of area, ways of formalising approaches to councils, what controls SARP can hove over these issues.

8. Reports

8.1. CHECKER

- 8.1.1. M.Clements is to be kept informed regarding the Sprint Rally.
- 8.1.2. AGL Rally SA event ran successfully. Owen Polanski did the course check accompanied by A.Challen.
- 8.1.3. Eudunda Copyworld 100 D.Rudhan/J.Alker/D.Claridge/A.Challen completed the check. Set to go.
- 8.1.4. There is an issue with slow/late payment at times from event to Checker for expenses. H.Ryan asked is we can pay the Checker then bill CAMS and in turn, CAMS will charge the event.
- 8.1.5. G.Brown will follow up with SEAC to reimburse J.Lange for South West Stages.
- 8.2. SCRUTINEERING It seems the process for getting into the Targeted Scrutiny system is not straightforward. We need to find ways to streamline the process. A date late in March 2020 is being worked on for vehicle inspection day. M.Selley says he has the documents 'pretty much' ready to go.

8.3. ARCOM -

- 8.3.1. Next face to face meeting 12/7/2019.
- 8.3.2. M.Selly reminded us that the State Commissioner is not a conduit for information to local Rally Panel. Club Facebook is set up for information dissemination.
- 8.3.3. A face to face meeting between Arcom and Rally Panel chairmen is to be arranged.
- 8.3.4. Arcom has delegated power to state panels to vary NRC's e.g. to vary R5 eligibility as some states have wanted to do this for their state championhip.
- 8.3.5. Discussion was held on the subject of safe exit times for rally cars. i.e how does a driver have a market for his current rally car when he wants to upgrade. The current car must have some form of life in the regulations.
- 8.3.6. Suggestion from Victoria to reduce the number of Stewards at State and lower level events. Currently set at 2 to 3 at state level and 1 for lower events. Suggest 1 State steward and maybe a steward available by phone for club events. Not a popular concept for our panel.
- 8.3.7. There are unresolved issues regarding Invitational entries in rallies.
- 8.3.8. G4 regs have been changed to appease G4 competitors.
- 8.3.9. The future of hybrid cars in rallying is being considered.
- 8.3.10. Col Trinder has gone Jon Thomson is his replacement. Peter McNeill has gone Michael Clements is his replacement as ARC Sporting Manager.
- 8.3.11. M.Selley announced that he will not resit on Arcom after the end of this year.
- 8.4. FINANCE NIL

8.5. PROMOTION

- 8.5.1. D.Roland requested his reimbursement. Moved H.Ryan 2nd D.Rudham to reimburse \$498.21 to D.Roland, carried.
- 8.5.2. More signs needed for final round this year. Need 12 more signs to cover stage starts.
- 8.5.3. Gary Snell is possible replacement for D.Roland for next year.
- 8.5.4. H.Ryan reported that to do a video of our series similar to NSW will require significant money. A.Admiraal will meet with Stuart Dadow to further discuss.

9. Any other business

- 9.1. Facebook for Officials register is supporting all rally events.
- 9.2. M.Clements is now ARC Sporting Manager.
- 9.3. Tasmania ARC is now also APRC albeit with only 1 entry to that Championship.
- 9.4. G.Fowler advised that R.A.P. are attending Walky July club meeting. All welcome.
- 9.5. Walky Road Officials meeting well attended. May be an annual process in concert with Copyworld Rally.
- 9.6. WACC has entered a tea for Cams Club Challenge at Hillclimb.
- 9.7. Terry Franklin WICEN group going up on Thursday to set up for Copyworld Rally.
- 9.8. H.Ryan sees a need for AGL Heartland Rally to tighten up on no pacenotes. Should road books be handed out much later than this year to help prevent prior opportunity to make notes.
- 9.9. D.Rudham noted we need to tidy up wording on scoring for regional rounds with the 1.25 times points allocation. Wording 'calendared events' of events that actually run.
- 9.10. 49 registered SARC competitors.
- 9.11. Please us TEXT as well to notify panel members of changes to meeting arrangements.
- 9.12. J.Alker asked for advice on how to bet assure that each competitor collected their Rally Safe units on Saturday.
- 9.13. Each Local Gov organisation has a youth advisory Committee and Jake is on this committee. He is looking to do some project maybe Aug/Sept 2020.
- 9.14. D.Roland re Child Safety Checks CAMS should have a VOAN that we can use if required.
- 9.15. P.Williams suggested that we should institute a Hall of Fame for South Australian Rallying. After considerable positive discussion, it was resolved to appoint P.Williams as SARP Historian.
- 9.16. SEAC looking to run an Autocross Championship in 2020.

10. Extraordinary business

10.1. Following the resignation of Jason Lange from the Panel, the following appointments have been made:

D.Rudham Website Manager Document system Manager Annual Document Version Control) D.Rudham & M.Selley JotForms Manager D.Rudham and H.Ryan Deputy Chairman D.Rudham **Event Checker Checker** M.Clements **Email Group** D.Claridge D.Roland Facebook TRA Social Media **Finance** A.Admiraal

A.Admiraal will write a letter of thanks to Jason Lange from the Panel for all his great efforts over his many years on the Panel. Jason, thank you, you will be missed.

Meeting Closed: 2238 hrs.

Next meeting - 08/07/2019 at 7.30 pm.